## SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY PAST GRAND JURORS ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING MARCH 28, 2022 10:06AM

Ellen Miller, President Ron Zurek, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice JoAnn Miller, Treasurer Jody Scott, Asst Treasurer Bruce Hollenbeck, Speaker Coordinator Kim Chitwood (arrived 10:20)

<u>SECRETARY REPORT:</u> Minutes of January 24, 2022 to be read and approved at June meeting. Due to Secretary's absence, President asked Asst. Treasurer, Jody Scott to take minutes.

TREASURER REPORT: Copy of report and Bank statement given to each member MOTION to accept: Jody Scott/Bruce Hollenbeck. MOTION CARRIED

New membership roster given to members, Discussion re: why some names dropped and why are we keeping names on roll who have been absent for years. Consensus: if no attendance for 2-3 years, drop from roll unless a Life Time Member.

How to contact potential members: agreement that <u>personal</u> contact is best. Our desire is to build membership.

Speaker Coordinator, Bruce Hollenbeck told group June speaker (Superintendent Ted Alejandra) must leave early so it's imperative we start <u>ON</u> TIME with speaker, then lunch, then business. Also, greater effort must be put into getting members to come (and hopefully join)

Bruce also expressed the desire to have access to a designed letterhead on our web site so members could invite former Grand Jurors and send "thank you's"

No action taken, as "pitfalls" and abuses discussed.

Acting Secretary Jody Scott reminded group that when the Association was originally formed in 1983 we had a <u>purpose</u>. Lately we are more of a "lunch and visit" group.

Another discussion revolved around <u>Calendar year vs Fiscal</u> year Grand Juries and the Past Grand Jurors Association meeting dates. No action taken

Board members were advised the current Advisor to the Grand Jury has told sitting GJ members they cannot attend the Past Grand Jurors Association meetings due to conflict of interest. With so many "hold-over" jurors in recent years, many members are both past AND present jurors.

(2 reservations were cancelled today because of this action)

Board agreed to send Past President/ Past Secretary Susan Brewster a Thank You for her service and Congratulations on being a Grandma

Next Meeting: June 6, 2022

ADJOURNED 11:06